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‘Striving for Excellence’














‘A Caring School’








Dear Parents/Carers,





What a great final term we are having and it is whizzing by!





This month, once again, we have had so many successes and achievements to celebrate (we rock!)  and we look to the summer holidays with happiness but also sadness too as we say goodbye to our Primary 7 pupils who are leaving our school nest.





Our Primary 7 pupils are a “different class” this year and such a credit to their families.  We are going to miss them so much as they are a big part of our school community.  





A BIG thank you to all of our Primary 7 parents and carers for your support of the school over the past SEVEN years.  And to those who are leaving us now, we wish you all the very best for the future!  Remember and come back and visit us as we would love to see you.





Kind Regards


Mrs Brennan

















										





























		











DATES FOR YOUR DIARY


JUNE


14.6.17:  P7 Induction day at St Kent’s


15.6.17: P7 Induction day at St Kent’s


16.6.17 P7 Induction day at St Kent’s


            New P1 Stay and play


19.6.17:  Sports Day @1.15pm.  All welcome


20.6.17: Primary 7 Leavers trip 


21.6.17 End of term outings (except P7) 


25.6.17:  P6 and 7 PFFA mass @ 10.45


26.6.17:  Meet your teacher / meet the class 


29.6.17: Holyday of Obligation mass at 9.30 am and


Leavers Assembly @ 1.30pm


30.6.17:  LEAVERS MASS 9.30 am and DRESS DOWN DAY.  SCHOOL CLOSES FOR SUMMER HOLIDAYS.





TERM 1 2017


AUGUST


21.8.17:  SCHOOL RE-OPENS and staff return


22.8.17:  P2-7 Pupils return today at 8.55 am. New P1 pupils at 9am.




















        

















    





BLACKBURN GALA DAY


Well done and thank you to everyone who took part in this year’s Gala Day through the Queen’s court, races, quiz, talent show etc and who walked with the school on the day.   


Well done to our relay teams.


Our girls (1st place) – Jo Boyle, Zara Halloran, Tiehan Booth, Eilidh McCabe and Fern Callander.


Boys (2nd place) – Cameron Barkhouse, Dean Gordon, Mackenzie Campbell, Aiden Gordon, and Josh McGowan.





INTER SCHOOLS QUIZ TEAM


Well done to our Quiz Team who came 1st place in the Inter Schools Quiz Team.  The team members were: Calvin Meikle, Scott Reynolds, Evan Smillie, Liam Grieve and Olivia Banasiak.

















BLACKBURN’S GOT TALENT


Well, Our Lady of Lourdes Primary certainly DOES have talent as we scooped 1st prize - Gabriela Gwardecka, and 2nd prize - Diogo Periquito in the schools’ competition.  A special mention for Evie Harnes-Carson and Sadie Ferguson who were placed in OLOLGT!


Well done to our amazing pupils who are most definitely talented. So proud of you all!
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P7 “Graduation” photos


Thank you to Colin and Amanda O’Toole for assisting with these.  These are currently being processed and should be ready soon.   




















“Old clothing”


Can you please help us out by supplying us with any good condition school clothes you may no longer need.  We need: pants, socks, tights, skirts, trousers, school shorts and t-shirts and plimsolls.


Thank you!




















PARENT COUNCIL


The next meeting of the Parent Council will be the AGM on Monday 28th August at 6pm in the school. 


New members are always welcome!


A big thank you to the Parent Council again for all they do to support our school.



































Summer Holiday Club


There will be a Summer holiday club running in Murrayfield PS from 11th July through to the 11th August. The club runs from 11am to 1pm Monday to Friday with about an hour and a half of activities led by the Active Schools team, followed by a hot lunch.  If you wish to register for this please contact Mrs Lockerbie with the dates you require. Closing date to register is 22nd June and it’s on a first come, first served basis.  There are only 36 places in total between us, Murrayfield and Blackburn PS. Mrs Lockerbie completes a return and you will be notified from the office if you receive a place.























Class Outings


Please see dates. This is non- uniform.  A packed lunch is required, or can be ordered from school.  No glass bottles please. 














NON-UNIFORM DAYS


The remaining dress down days for this session are: class outing day and Friday 30th June.  No money is required on either day.














SUNCREAM


Please try and remember to put sun cream on your child in the morning before coming to school on the sunny days as we will be trying to take advantage of the good weather.  The older children may wish to carry a small bottle (labelled with their name) in their bags with them.  

















SCHOOL SAFETY


We are continually reviewing our practice and as part of a recent Health and Safety review we have put a number of procedures in place regarding the playground.   One of the procedures regards dropping of pupils at school in the morning: we have Mrs Sutherland in the playground from 8.40 am every morning, and she leaves the playground just after the bell goes; so if the gate into the playground is closed, please take your child to the main entrance as no-one will be in the playground supervising at that time.  Please contact Mrs Brennan if there are any safety issues that need to be brought to attention.  Thank you.























Staffing for 2017 /2018


Head Teacher:  Mrs Brennan


Principal Teacher/SfL- Miss Reilly


Admin/Office:  Mrs Lockerbie





This year we move to 7 “straight” classes and due to this each class will be a single year group.





Classes and teachers are as follows: 


Primary 1 – Ms Gavin


Primary 2- Miss Rodger


Primary 3- Mrs Conaghan/Ms Robertson


Primary 4- Mrs Nicol


Primary 5- Mrs Kean


Primary 6- Miss Hewit


Primary 7- Miss Glencorse


Nurture/P2/P6 class cover:  Mrs Doolan


PE/Health & Well-being:  Mrs McAlpine


Music:  Mrs Lang





Pupils Support Workers:


Mrs Paterson


Mrs Laughlin


Ms Sutherland


Mrs Pawlak (Friday)





Janitor:  Mr Thomas














Clothing Grants/Free School Meals and Milk Forms


Every child has been given a form home. The criteria is on the back of the form.  If you meet this criteria, please complete and return to the address on the form.

















End of year reports


These have been given out today.  If you have not received a report for your child please contact the school.  























Nut Allergy


We would like to remind you that one of our pupils has a severe nut allergy and therefore we ask that you are vigilant when providing packed lunches and snacks for your child that they don’t contain traces of nuts.

















_1071987176.bin

_1193651909.psd

